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TO: Tim Vandall, City Administrator 

FROM: Anthony J. Zell, Jr., Wastewater Utility Director  

DATE: January 21, 2025 

SUBJECT: Inflow and Infiltration Study Report 
 
 

 

WORKSESSION ITEM # 1 
 
 

Director Zell and staff from the City’s collection system consulting firm, George 
Butler Associates (GBA) will present the findings from the 2024 I/I study, as well 
as plans going forward.  A copy of the conclusions and recommendations from 
the 2024 report is attached.  A copy of the full 197-page report will be available 
for your review at a later date. 
 


